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OXFORD PROPERTIES & FINANCE LIMITED

(incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Oxford Properties & Finance Limited (the ``Company'') announces that, following an Inspection ordered by the Financial Secretary under Section 33 of the Securities (Disclosure of Interests) Ordinance, the Inspector so appointed to carry out the inspection published a report of the results of that inspection.  

On 18 February 2002, a board meeting of the Company was held to discuss various options with the aim to comply with the 25% minimum public float requirement.  The board of directors of the Company (the ``Board'') is in the process of contacting and negotiating with James Smith Lee regarding the course of action that he may take to assist the Company to increase its public float.  

It is expected that the Board will make an announcement regarding an agreed course of action by mid-March.

This statement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.

The Company refers to its announcement dated 18 January 2002 concerning the publication of a report by Mr. Stephen Man-Tak Suen appointed as Inspector under Section 33 of the Securities (Disclosure of Interests) Ordinance, which concludes that the evidence suggests that the shareholding of the Company is in contravention of the 25% minimum public float requirement under Rule 8.08 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong inasmuch as James Smith Lee appears to control 89.14% of the shares of the Company through the use of eleven corporate shareholders.

On 18 February 2002, a board meeting of the Company was held to discuss various options with the aim to comply with the 25% minimum public float requirement.  The Board is in the process of contacting and negotiating with James Smith Lee regarding the course of action that he may take to assist the Company to increase its public float.  The Board has set a deadline for James Smith Lee to advise the course of action to be taken on or before 9 March 2002. It is expected that the Board will make an announcement regarding an agreed course of action by mid-March.   

An independent board committee, comprising Mr. Chan Kam Lun Daniel and Mr. Alfred Cheung, who are independent non-executive directors of the Company, has been established to supervise the process of restoring the minimum public float of the Company.

Save as described above, we have noted the recent increase in the price of the shares of the Company and wish to state that we are not aware of any reasons for such increase.

We also confirm that there are no negotiations or agreements relating to intended acquisitions or realizations which are discloseable under paragraph 3 of the Listing Agreement, neither is the Board aware of any matter discloseable under the general obligation imposed by paragraph 2 of the Listing Agreement, which is or may be of a price-sensitive nature.

By order of the Board

Oxford Properties & Finance Limited

Chan Kam Lun Daniel

Director

Hong Kong, 21 February 2002
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMail)
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